
Dear Members and industry colleagues: 
 
It is sometimes worth remembering that SEFA was formed in the Spring of 
1988 when Ronald Reagan was president of the United States.  Since that 
time we have had six different presidents, a few stock market crashes, 
recessions, the fall of the Berlin Wall and the Soviet Union, the September 
11 attacks, seven million deaths from a world-wide pandemic and lots of 
other upheavals too numerous to mention.  
 
During that same time we have also witnessed the phenomenal growth of 
the six largest U. S. companies by market capitalization (Apple, Microsoft, 
NVIDIA, Amazon, Alphabet and Meta).  The unforeseen technologies they 
and many other "startups" created have brought about incredible 
prosperity, conveniences, increased efficiencies and profitability for 
businesses all over the world.  Most of us also realize that artificial 
intelligence is about to dramatically change the world and create even 
greater efficiencies.   
 
In connection with the February 7, 2025 National Institutes of Health (NIH) 
Supplemental Guidance (NOT-OD-25-068) we have sent a letter opposing 
the change to funding of "indirect costs" to HHS Secretary Kennedy, NIH 
Director Bhattacharya, South Carolina U. S. Senators Tim Scott and 
Lindsey Graham as well as Senator Bill Cassidy, Chair of the Senate 
Committee for Health, Education, Labor & Pensions and Senator Bernie 
Sanders, the Ranking Minority Member.  See attached copy of the NIH 
Guidance and the letter to HHS Secretary Kennedy.  You are encouraged 
to send similar letters concerning this issue so please let me know if you 
have any questions or need any help.   
 
SEFA has not sent any letters concerning the imposition of new tariffs as 
we acknowledge that, as with all tariffs, there will be some members that 
are favorably impacted while others will be negatively 
impacted.  Accordingly, it would be inappropriate to have an official SEFA 
position on that issue.   
 
Please do not hesitate to reach out if you feel there is something SEFA can 
address that will assist your company.  
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